
 
 

May 10, 2024 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
 

I am writing to request community project funding for The City of Lancaster Roy 
Crawford Park Walking Trail Project in Fiscal Year 2025. The entity that would receive 
funding for this project is the City of Lancaster, and the project location is 2415 Sunny 
Meadow Drive, Lancaster, TX 75146.   

 
This project request seeks funding to construct a walking trail at Roy Crawford Park in 

Lancaster, TX situated within a ten-acre agricultural area, promises significant enhancements to 
community well-being and local economic vitality, including but not limited to a vibrant 
recreational hub, encouraging activities such as walking and jogging, and community green 
spaces.  This project is an important use of taxpayer dollars as it will provide will have positive 
and substantive economic impact for the people of Texas’s 30th Congressional District. 
Specifically, by creating pedestrian resource opportunities for outdoor recreation and every-day 
use, the government will not only reduce public health-related expenditures, but it will also 
increase visitation to local establishments and services, thereby stimulating the economy and 
promoting economic growth.  
 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding is for purposes authorized by 42 
U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 
 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chair 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 



I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Jasmine Crockett 
Member of Congress 


